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Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church  
              210 South Wellwood Avenue +  Lindenhurst, New York 11757 +        

Telephone:  631-226-7725  + Fax: 631-225-9597 +  
www.olphlindenhurst.com  + Facebook: Our Lady of Perpetual Help 

They were filled with great awe  

and said to one another,  

òWho then is this  

whom even wind and sea obey?ó  
 Mark 4:41 

TWELFTH SUNDAY  

IN ORDINARY TIME  

June 23, 2024 

PASTORAL STAFF   
Pastor: Reverend Monsignor Joseph DeGrocco 

Parochial Vicars: Reverend Fidelis Ezeani, Reverend Frank Zero, Reverend Emmanuel Okonkwo 

Deacons: Deacon William R. Crosby, Deacon Douglas G. Smith,  

Deacon Robert A. Becker, Deacon James Totino 

Business Manager: Mr. Gerry Chille  

Director of Faith Formation:  Mrs. April Kleinlaut         Music Director:  Miss Erin Barrett  

COME AND PRAYé  
Our church is open Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays 

and Saturdays until 6:30 p.m. The church closes after 

the 12:15 p.m. Mass on Thursdays and Fridays, after the 

5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturdays (except First Saturdays, 

when there is Nocturnal Adoration until 9:30 p.m.) and 

after the 12:00 Noon Mass on Sundays (or after the 2:00 
p.m. Baptisms when those are celebrated). Also, the 

church will close after the last Mass on all holidays and 

holy days when parish offices are closed, regardless of 

the day of the week. Come in and spend some time in 

prayer whenever the church is open! 
  

MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday ð Friday:  6:30 a.m. and 12:15 p.m. 

Saturday Morning: 8:00 a.m.  

Saturday Afternoon (Sunday Anticipated): 5:00 p.m.  

Sunday Masses:   
8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m. 

Special Needs Mass: 
First Saturday of the month at 4:00 p.m. 

in the auditorium (Sunday Anticipated Mass) 

Holy Days of Obligation:  Consult the bulletin 
 

EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 

Wednesdays: 12:45 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
First Saturdays: 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.  

LITURGY OF THE HOURS  
We pray Evening Prayer communally, in person, 
each Saturday in the church immediately following 
the 5:00 p.m. Mass.  Each Sunday, we pray Morning   
Prayer at 9:15 a.m. and Evening Prayer at 7:00 p.m. 
on the Zoom video platform. Click on the Zoom link 
on the home page of our website. 

 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
Every Saturday, 4:00 p.m. to 4:45 p.m. 

Also available by individual appointment  
with one of the priests.  

 

 

DEVOTIONS 
OLPH Novena: Mondays following 12:15 p.m. Mass 

Rosary: Weekdays following 6:30 a.m. Mass 
Saturdays and Sundays following 8:00 a.m. Mass 

The Holy Face of Jesus: Tuesdays following  
12:15 p.m. Mass 

First Fridays and First Saturdays:  
As announced in bulletin 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS  
Monday-Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

Friday: 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
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DOWNLOAD THE OLPH APP 

 

THIS WEEK ON FORMEDñWEEK OF JUNE 23, 2024 

OLPH QR CODE 

To download the Parish App 

Text to  
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òGood-bye,ó Fr. Franké 

     It is with sadness that we bid farewell 

to Fr. Frank, as he leaves us this        
Wednesday, June 26, completing his         
assignment here at OLPH and embarking on 
his new assignment at St. Rose of Lima in 
Massapequa. I do hope you were able/will 
be able to share in the 12:00 Noon Mass this 
Sunday and the reception afterward, our    
opportunity to come together to pray for Fr. 

Frank and extend to him our best wishes. 
     Each transfer is difficult for a priest, 
as the parish he has served in leaves an     
indelible mark on him. We celebrate the 
many beautiful personal and pastoral       
connections Fr. Frank made in his eight 
years here, and I personally thank him for 
his priestly presence and ministry. We of 

course wish him the best as he goes forth to 
what we all hope will be a happy and fruitful 
ministry at St. Rose of Lima. Know that you 
will always be a part of the OLPH family, 
Fr. Frank! 
 

éand òHello,ó Fr. Kené 

     As is customary on the day of priest 
transfers, as Fr. Frank leaves, Fr. Ken will be 
moving in on the same day! We offer a 
warm OLPH welcome to Fr. Ken Zach as 
he begins his assignment here. Iõm fortunate 
to have known Fr. Ken for many years and I 
am thrilled to have him assigned here. I 

know that his ministry will enrich us and 
that he will serve the parish enthusiastically. 
Fr. Ken will be introducing himself at all the 
Masses next weekend, so everyone will have 
the chance to see him in person. Please keep 
Fr. Ken in your prayers, as he slowly        
becomes accustomed to living and working 
in òthe place to be!ó 

 
éwith a òWelcome backó to Fr. Jacob! 

     Thereõs one last note concerning    
clergy at OLPH: our friend Fr. Jacob 
Onyumbe is returning for the summer, and, 
if plans work out, he should be arriving this 

coming Saturday, and be here in time for 
next weekend. I am thrilled to have him 
back again, and he will be with us until the 

end of September. Fr. Jacob always enriches 
us with his ministry as our summer helping 
priest, and I know that the same will be true 
this year. We offer Fr. Jacob a warm 
òwelcome back,ó and we are so very grateful 
that he is coming to us again this year! 
 

Solemnity of the Nativity of Saint John the 

Baptist 

     This Monday, June 24, the Church      
celebrates the Solemnity of the Nativity of 
Saint John the Baptist. Because of its        
important rank on the liturgical calendar, we 

will celebrate the day with the appropriate 
festivity by having music at our 12:15 p.m. 
Mass on Monday. 
     John the Baptist was the great prophet 
and herald of Jesus the Messiah. He          
prepared the way of the Lord and revealed 
Jesus to others as both the Messiah and the 
Lamb of God (think of one of the texts we 

use in the Mass, during the Communion 
Rite: òBehold the Lamb of Godéó). St. 
John exemplifies the Christian life as one 
who proclaims the Gospel message of     
healing and repentance while he points out 
Christ to others and shows them the way to 
become united with God. 
     This Solemnity is an ancient one,   

dating back to the fourth century, although 
the actual date of the celebration varied in 
the East and the West. In the East, Johnõs 
birth was celebrated on January 7, the day 
after Epiphany, because of the association of 
that feast with the Baptism of the Lord. In 
the West (our tradition), it was celebrated on 
June 24, in keeping with Luke 1:36, which 

notes that Elizabeth was six months       
pregnant at the time of the Annunciation of 
the Lord. 
     The Mass prayers for this Solemnity 
deepen our understanding of John the      
Baptistõs role in salvation history and        

PASTORõS COLUMN 

June 23, 2024  
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provide spiritual food for thought for our 
own prayer. 
     At the Mass for the Solemnity, the    

Collect (Opening Prayer) speaks about the     
preparatory role of the Baptist as one who 
was raised up òto make ready a nation fit for 

Christ the Lord.ó This prayer prays that we 

may be directed òinto the way of salvation and 
peace.ó 

     The Prayer over the Offerings during 
this Mass expresses why it is fitting to        
celebrate the nativity of St. John: it is        
because he òboth foretold the coming of the 
worldõs Savior and pointed him out when he 
came.ó  

     This Massõs Prayer after Communion 
uses the imagery of the Lamb so closely     
associated with John the Baptistõs              

announcement of Jesus (see my earlier     
comment), and in so doing this prayer gives 
voice to a rich Eucharistic theology with its 
phrase, òHaving feasted at the banquet of the 

heavenly Lambéó The image of Jesus as the 

Lamb of God shines brightly behind these 
thoughts. 
     Finally, the Preface (beginning of the 
Eucharistic Prayer) for this Solemnity recalls 
the events associated with St. John the    
Baptistõs life and echoes the Scripture      
passages associated with him: how he was   

consecrated òfor a singular honor among those 

born of women;ó how òhis birth brought great 

rejoicing;ó how òhe alone of all the prophets 

pointed out the Lamb of redemption;ó how òhe 

baptized the very author of Baptism;ó and how 

he gave witness to Christ by the shedding of 
his blood. 
     What rich and varied themes for us to 
reflect on as we celebrate this important 
saint! St. John the Baptist, pray for us! 

 
Solemnity of Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles 

      Next, on this coming Saturday, June 
29, the Church celebrates the Solemnity of 
Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles. Again,    
because of the high rank of this feast day on 

the liturgical calendar, we will celebrate it 

with the appropriate festivity by having   
music at our weekday Mass, which is at 8:00 
a.m. on Saturday. 

      What a great opportunity this day    
presents to us to commemorate and           
celebrate these two great Saints, Peter and 
Paul! We know that Peter became the first 
bishop of Rome and died there in 67 A.D. 
by being hanged upside down on a cross. 
Paul was converted about the year 34 A.D. 
and spent the better part of his Christian life 

as a missionary to Cyprus and Asia Minor, 
where he founded a number of Christian 
communities. In 60 A.D. he went as a     
prisoner to Rome, was released two years 
later, did more missionary work, was again 
taken prisoner in Rome, and was beheaded 
in 67 A.D. toward the end of Neroõs rule. 
      Perhaps the significance and             

importance of these two great Saints is best 
and most succinctly summed up in the text 
of the Solemn Blessing that may be used at 
the end of Mass for this day. The prayer   
refers to Peterõs òsaving                             
confessionó (remember how he declared   
Jesus to be òthe Christó in response to the 
Lordõs question, òWho do you say that I 

am?ó) and to that profession as òthe solid 
rock of the Churchõs faithó on which our 
own faith rests. The prayer goes on to       
remind us of òthe tireless preaching of Saint 
Pauló and how he won òbrothers and sisters 
for Christ,ó a missionary responsibility in 
which we all share through our baptism. 
Thus, we pray on this day that we may all 

reach the Kingdom of God òby the keys of 
St. Peter and the words of St. Paul.ó 
      Take some time Saturday to         
celebrate and emphasize the Solemnity in 
some way ̍  perhaps by attending Mass if 
you can, or by   offering a special prayer that 
day. You could pray one or both of the      
following prayers at various times       

throughout the day; the first prayer comes 
from the Vigil Mass for the Solemnity, and 
the second prayer comes from the Mass   
during the Day: 

June 23, 2024  
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     Grant, we pray, O Lord our God, that we 
may be sustained by the intercession of the blessed 
Apostles Peter and Paul, that, as through them you 
gave your Church the foundations of her heavenly 
office, so through them you may help her to eternal 
salvation. Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your 
Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of 
the  Holy Spirit, God, for ever and ever. Amen. 
     O God, who on the Solemnity of the     
Apostles Peter and Paul, give us the noble and holy 
joy of this day, grant, we pray, that your Church 
may in all things follow the teaching of those 
through whom she received the beginnings of right 
religion. Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 
who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the 
Holy Spirit, God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

 
Summer Appeal 

     Itõs the time of year when we are again 

starting up our annual SUMMER APPEAL . 

The 2024 SUMMER APPEAL mailing went 

out at the beginning of this past week, so you 
should have received it already, or you will 
soon be receiving it. I respectfully and      
humbly ask that everyone take this          

SUMMER APPEAL  very, very seriously 

and participate in it by making your          
contribution, and, I hope, by being able to 
offer the requested amount, $150, if not 
more. If necessary, you can feel free to send 
the amount in installments over the summer; 
just be sure each payment is clearly marked 
ò2024 Summer Appeal.ó 

     As you know, this annual SUMMER 

APPEAL  is always a direct request from me, 
as your Pastor, to you, with no meetings, no 
time commitment on your part, and no 
phone calls. Every dollar you give stays right 
here in the parish, unlike with bazaars and 

other events where fees must be paid to    
vendors. Allow me to say THANK YOU to 

all who have made the SUMMER APPEAL 
so successful in prior years! I am very, very 
grateful, and I am once again pleading for 
your help. I personally give to this appeal 
each year; I ask you to do so, too. 

     The SUMMER APPEAL continues to 

be absolutely essential to the financial        

solvency of OLPH. I know full well how    
difficult it might be for you to consider giving 

to the SUMMER APPEAL  at this time,    

because the economic conditions in our 
country are so terrible, and so many of you 
have found it necessary to cut back on so 
many things. Yet, the parish financial      
struggles continue as well, as costs for        
everything continue to rise, and so it is with    
tremendous urgency that I beg for your     

support in the 2024 SUMMER APPEAL . 

     I recognize ˈ and deeply, deeply        
appreciate ̍  that many of you already give 
to OLPH on a regular basis all year long and 
that you support other parish appeals.     

However, this SUMMER APPEAL         

continues to be necessary for our ongoing  
financial health, and so I do not hesitate to 

beg for your generosity. THANK YOU  to all 

who have supported the SUMMER          

APPEAL  in prior years and to those who 

will do so again this year. 
 
Patronal Feast Mass next Sunday 

     Lastly, let me remind you that next     
Sunday is one of the annual big events in the 
parish ̍  itõs our Patronal Feast Mass, to be    
celebrated at the 12:00 Noon Mass on       

Sunday, June 30. Celebrate the goodness of 
our parish life together by participating in this 
Mass. It promises to be another great, great 
liturgy ˈ  another òOLPH momentó at òthe 
place to beó ˈ and I donõt want you to miss 
it. There will be light refreshments              
immediately following the Mass. See you 
there! 

 
In conclusioné 

     Together, letõs aim high in Christ.        
Together, letõs bring out the best in each     
other. Together, letõs be the best we can be in 
Christ. 

     And letõs always remember: LOVE IS 
A GIFT.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

June 23, 2024  
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PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

BRINGING FORWARD 

THE OFFERINGS OF 

BREAD AND WINE 
      If the announced intention 

at Mass is for your intention, 

or if you have memorialized 

the bread and wine, and you would like to   

carry those offerings forward at the            

Presentation of the Gifts during Mass, please 

be sure to let the ushers know this before the 

Mass begins. They will be happy to have you 

do this. If no one steps forward to specifically 

request this, then they will select people from 

the assembly.  

Novena  
to Our Lady of  
Perpetual Help  

 

Each Monday, parishioners 

pray to seek the help and  

assistance of the Lord for 

healing, family, children and the needs of 

the world, seeking the intercession of the 

Blessed Mother. Take some time each 

Monday to join in the OLPH  Novena.  

 

Mondays at 12:45 p.m. 

FOR THOSE WHO CANNOT COME FORWARD IN PROCESSION  

TO RECEIVE HOLY COMMUNION 
If you are, or if someone you are with is, unable to walk in procession to receive Holy Communion, 

please alert one of the Ushers before Mass begins. The Usher will be glad to arrange to have one of the 

ministers bring Holy Communion to the pew. Please remember to inform an Usher before Mass begins; 

do not wait until the time of Communion. Also, if at all  possible, please sit in the front half of the 
church, to make it easier for the minister to come to you. Thank you. 

FOR THOSE WITH CELIAC DISEASE 
Special hosts are available for those with Celiac Disease who cannot receive Holy Communion using 

the usual bread. These hosts contain less than 0.001% gluten content and are approved for the Roman 
Catholic Church by the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops. If you need to receive Holy 

Communion using one of these hosts, please stop in the sacristy before Mass begins to discuss this with 
the priest. We will be happy to accommodate you. 

June 23, 2024  

The Way You Are Dressed DOES Matter!  
Please dress appropriately for Mass during the summer months. Attire that is meant for the beach,      
barbecues, boat or athletic field is inappropriate for Mass and is disrespectful to the Lord as we offer 

ourselves to Him through the sacred actions in which we are engaged. It is also disrespectful to oneõs 
brothers and sisters in the community. Your cooperation in continuing to dress up and dress                

appropriately for Mass during the summer weather is appreciated. 

A VISIT FROM OUR LADY  
 

The OLPH Praesidium of the Legion of Mary will bring one of our 

four traveling statues of Our Lady to visit you for a week.  Many 
find comfort with her presence and saying prayers for their family, 

when having health concern, for special needs, etc. 

Please call Louise at 631-412-3831. 

LEGION OF MARY  
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             THE PATRONAL FEAST OF  

OUR LADY OF  

PERPETUAL HELP 
 

SUNDAY,  

 JUNE 30, 2024 

12:00 p.m. MASS 
 

 

Come and celebrate our Patronal Feast and build up our oneness as a          

community of disciples! Letõs give praise and thanks to God for the gift of 

OLPH as òthe place to beó as we celebrate Eucharist together!  

         Weõll honor the icon of Our Lady of Perpetual Help in our  

Entrance Procession and highlight the many different ministries  

and organizations that make up the life of the parish.  

Hospitality will follow the Mass!  

PATRONAL FEAST MASS 

June 23, 2024  

NEXT 
WEEK! 
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If you would like to add a heart or a cross to your brick, it will be engraved on the left hand side. 

 Memorialize your loved ones or your 
prayer intention in our 

ñLet the Children Come to Meò  
  Prayer Garden! 

The memorializations do not have to be only for children, though;  
the prayer garden is for all prayers, 

 intentions and  memorializations for loved  ones of any age. 
 Or, you can offer a prayer intention. 

(3 lines/15 characters per line maximum). 

June 23, 2024  
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OFFICE OF FAITH FORMATION  
 

Located in the Rectory 

Phone # 631.226.7725 x. 253 

Email: religioused@oloph.org 

Director: Mrs. April Kleinlaut  

(akleinlaut@oloph.org)  

O.F.F. SUMMER HOURS:  
Monday: 9:00 a.m. ð3:00 p.m. 

Tuesday: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

Wednesday: 12:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

Thursday: 11:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

Saturday: Closed  

June 23, 2024  

Registration Open 
Regular registration for returning families began June 1. The Regular Registration Fee is in    

effect for ALL registrations. For any late registrations that come in after July 31 there will be an 

additional $30 late fee. We continue to encourage all families with children who will be          

beginning 1st grade (or older) who have not yet begun religious education to register for          

religious education. All new families must schedule an appointment in order to register and 

must come with a baptismal certificate. 

 

Cut-Out Gospel Card! 

NAME:________________ 

INTERESTED IN OFFERING  

YOUR TIME AS A CATECHIST  

OR HALL MONITOR ?  

 

Our program relies on the generous time 

and talent offered by our dedicated teachers 

and hall monitors. We are in need of    

teacher assistants and hall monitors           

at all our sessions. 

Saturdays 8:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.  

and 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.  
 

Training is provided!  

Please call us for any questions  

questions or stop by our office. 
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Supplies Needed for Bible Camp 2024 

Arts and Crafts  

Shoe boxes  

Construction - Paper 

Markers 

Pens/Pencils 

Glue Sticks 

 

Decorating 

Blue Poster/Roll Paper  

Green Poster/Roll Paper  

White Poster/Roll Paper  

Pool noodles 

Any Color Tablecloth Rolls  

 

Other Items 

Disinfecting Wipes  

Tissues 

Paper Towels 

12 oz. Plastic Cup 

Dollar Tree Gifts Cards  

Joannõs Gift Cards       

Home Depot Gift Cards  

Hobby Lobby Gift Cards  

 

 

Middle School Camp 

Scotch tape   

Tape dispensers  

Melting -Chocolates 

Lollipop Sticks & Cover Baggies 

Plastic Gloves 

Peanut butter-Jelly 

Sandwich bags 

Brown paper- lunch bags 

Small toy to fit in shoe boxes 
 

 

  Snacks 

(Everything must be  

individually wrapped 

pre-packed) 
Pop Tarts 

Pretzels 

Chips 

Goldfish  

Cheese-Its  

Animal crackers 

Fruit snacks 

Cookies 

Juice Boxes 

8oz Water Bottles 

       We could really use these items!  

Thank you! 
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Society of St. Vincent de Paul      
Located in the òNewó School Building 

Use Parking Lot located on corner of 

Gates & High Streets 

 631.226.7725 x. 234  
The office is open:   

Monday, Wednesday and Friday  

 9:00 a.m.ñ12 Noon 
 

   In the Gospel today, Jesus calms the sea and then asks 

the disciples, òWhy are you lacking in faith?ó In our lifeõs 

journey, we also must learn to believe in Godõs presence 

and to trust in his care. 

   In May, through your gifts, the Society of St.    

Vincent de Paul was able to continue show Godõs love 

and care to others, assisting 88 families, 92 adults, 

60 children and 50 seniors with 131 bags of food. 

Thank you for your generosity! 

NEW Food Pantry List!  

 

CANNED CHICKEN 
SMALL PACKAGES OF RICE 

CANNED FRUIT 

CEREAL 

COOKIES/SNACKS 

TOILET TISSUE 
 

Thank you  

for your continued generosity. 

 
 

Cut out this list and  

bring it with you  

when you go shopping! 

PARISH SOCIAL MINISTRY 
 

Y Bereavement Ministry: Linda Arpino ñ631.592.1062ñforubabe77@gmail.com 

Y Blue Door Thrift Boutique: Tricia Buckley ñ631.561.5790ñthebluedoor@oloph.org 

Y Catholics for the Freedom of Religion:  Kathy Feldmanñ631.225.9864ñ cdefeldman@optonline.net   

Y Hospital Visitors: Peter OõNeillñ631.226.6340ñoneillp@optonline.net  

Y Respect Life Ministry: Louise Perrotta ñ631.412.3831ñlouiseperrotta123@gmail.com  

Y St. Vincent de Paul Society: Valerie Baxterñ631.226.7725, x. 234 

Y Special Needs Ministry: Jessica Becker Paoloñ631.226.6175ñjbecker@oloph.org 

June 23, 2024  

THE SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 

Please remember the Poor Boxes.   

Each week the amount collected in the Poor Boxes  
is listed in our bulletin.  

You may wonder where that money goes. 

 Every coin, bill or check goes directly to our parishõs St. Vincent  
de Paul Society to help serve those in need within our parish.  

We use the funds to directly serve our neighbors who need food,  

rent assistance or help paying a utility bill.   
 We are grateful to those who remember the Poor Boxes weekly.  

 Thank you for helping us help others. 

mailto:cdefeldman@optonline.net
mailto:louiseperrotta123@gmail.com
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Religious Freedom Week 2024: Called to the Fullness of Dignity 

Religious freedom allows the Church, and all religious communities, to 

live out their faith in public and to serve the good of all.  Beginning June 

22, the feast of Sts. Thomas More and John Fisher, the USCCB invites 

Catholics to pray, reflect, and act to promote religious freedom.    

         

                  Pray-Reflect-Act  

 

June 22: Respect for Sacred Spaces 

Pray that all people of faith would be free to gather in houses of worship without fear. 

 

June 23: Blasphemy and Apostasy Laws 

Pray for all people of faith who live in fear of persecution under unjust blasphemy laws.  
 

June 24: Freedom to Speak the Truth 

Pray that the Holy Spirit would give us the courage to bear witness to the truth of the  
gospel, even in the face of social and legal pressure.  

 

June 25: Service to Immigrants 

Pray that the Lord would protect all migrants and refugees, and that all those who work 
with people on the move would be free to serve.  

 

June 26: India 

Pray for our Christian brothers and sisters in India, who face harassment and violent     

attacks.  

 

June 27: Faith at Work 

Pray that business leaders would be free to promote a culture of life in their workplaces.  

 

June 28: Civility  

Pray that God would give us the grace to remember the dignity of all and invite others to 

do the same.  

 

June 29: Catholic Healthcare 

Pray that governments will respect the consciences of all individuals and institutions that 

care for the sick and vulnerable.  
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

For a fuller version of each Dayõs prayers, or to Sign Up for USCCBõs Religious Liberty 

Newsletter, or for Spanish language versions of these items, GO TO   
https://www.usccb.org/committees/religious -liberty/religious -freedom-week 

CATHOLICS FOR FREEDOM OF RELIGION 


